Rhode Island Interscholastic Athletic Administrators Association

NEWSLETTER

April 2015
The RIIAAA Executive Board would like to thank its members for all its dedication to athletics in the state of Rhode Island.  Through your effort, student-athletes are able to attain higher goals and enrich their lives through sport.

We would also like to make you aware of our efforts to find better avenues to communicate with you.  Our duty is to represent you and your needs to the best of our ability.  Should you have an issue or idea that you feel our membership needs to be aware of please contact one of us!  You are also encouraged to attend any Executive Board meeting to voice a concern or just see what we do once a month at the RIIL at RIC.

The following important information, which has come out of discussions from our recent meeting, is to help keep you aware of current issues or concerns in Rhode Island athletics.

1) The RIIAAA Awards Banquet was held on April 2, 2015.  Attendance at the banquet was lower than last year. A discussion was held to get better attendance from athletic directors (only 11 AD’s who did not have award recipients attended this year).  An exploratory committee will look at scheduling the banquet on the same date as the RIIL mandatory AD’s meeting and state banquet.  

2) Committee Reports:
Ice Hockey – Meeting on April 30
     
Cheerleading – Meeting on April 29  

     
Boys’ and Girls’ Basketball – Meeting TBA
· Coordinating scheduling will be discussed
     
Softball-Meeting on April 21
3) There is a possibility of the RIIL taking over the organizing of middle school sports.  The RIIAAA executive board voted to recommend to RIASP that a letter be sent to RIPCOA 6-8 to improve your operations (full time staff, etc.) OR that RIIL take over the day to day operations of middle school sports.
4) RIIL News:

· CVS is working with the RIIL to donate AED’s to high schools around the state (2 in every school); Tom needs for conference for emergency action plan to accompany the AED’s  

· One interpretation meeting will be held for each sports season (Fall-August 11,  2015; Winter-November 14, 2015; and  Spring-Feb 6, 2016).  These will include a general meeting then sports specific break-out sessions.  Because of the large number of coaches, only 1 coach per sport will be allowed to attend.

· Coaches certification  through RIDE is being looked at for possible elimination by the state.  It was suggested that the RIIAAA executive board send a letter showing support for this measure.  The suggestion was voted on and approved.
5) A resignation from the executive board has been accepted.  Nominations are now being taken to fill the vacant seat on the board.

6) Golf tournament dates and location are still being discussed.
7) Special thank you to Jay Hammes of Wisconsin, who taught the LTC 630 at the state conference on March 28, 2015 and Chuck Wilson, who was the keynote speaker at the conference.
Any questions or concerns, please contact Greg Kortick at GKortick@westwarwickpublicschools.com 
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